

#### 7 July 2011

# City Council Committee Report

To: Mayor & Council

Fr: Joanne L. McMillin, City Clerk

Re: Appointment to Environmental Advisory Committee

#### **Recommendation:**

That Jeff Struth, Environment Coordinator for the Lake of the Woods District Property Owners' Association (LOWDPOA) be hereby appointed as the LOWDPOA representative on the Environmental Advisory Committee to fill the current vacancy; and further

That in keeping with the other Committee appointments, this term shall be in effect until November 30, 2012

## **Background:**

With Rosemary Robertson's recent resignation from her involvement with the Lake of the Woods District Property Owners' Association (LOWDPOA), and subsequent reappointment as a public-at-large representative on the Committee, the LOWDPOA vacancy was created. Today I received an application from Jeff Struth, an Environment Coordinator for LOWDPOA living in Kenora and who is interested being appointed to fill the LOWDPOA vacancy on the EAC.

Councillor McMillan advises that Mr. Struth has already attended to observe an EAC meeting and that he had followed up with him to determine if he had submitted his application.

### **Budget:**

N/A

# **Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:**

N/A - Notification to Committee.